


President’s Notes
Bob Murray

We are well into the kayaking season and | would like to thank all the
volunteers who have made it another successful one. Special thanks to
Lee Bumsted (Secretary), Doy Shaw (Treasurer), Kristen Woodberry,
Laura Blutstein, Bob Collins, Berry Manter, Bill Ridlon (Membership
Coordinator), and Bob Arledge (Website Manager). Your board has
volunteered many hours of their time, and most importantly their ideas and
energy, to make this another great year.

For the last two plus years | have had the enjoyable and rewarding
experience of being your club president. | believe it is time for someone
else to come forward and help lead our organization. Next season will be
an exciting time with new opportunities to improve our communications,
and with the explosive growth in kayaking we can increase membership
growth. Elections are this fall so please consider being a club board
member either as an officer or member at large. You can submit
nominations for yourself or a friend to any of the board members.

Staying on the volunteer theme, we still have two months of kayaking left
and would appreciate your assistance in organizing paddles and events.
Think it as sharing a favorite paddle of yours with friends.

Trip Planning Aid

Bruce J. Howes

We all know the importance of consulting tide tables, weather forecasts
and other guides before leaving on a trip. But do you know that the Casco
Bay has its own weather station in the form of a buoy anchored offshore?

Thanks to NOAA Station 44007 you can obtain current data such as
current wind speed and direction, water temperature, wave period and
height, and even the barometer reading. In addition, the station's weather
stats for the last 24 hours are recorded, allowing you to view the changing
conditions! Information is updated each hour, or in the case of wind speed
and direction, every 10 minutes.

The URL for the site is www.ndbc.noaa.gov/Maps/Northeast.shtml. From
this site you can select the Portland buoy, 44007, or one of several other
buoys close to your paddiing area.

In case you left your computer home, try the “Dial a Buoy™ service. By
calling (228) 688-1948 on a touch-tone phone and following the voice
prompts, you can obtain the same information over the telephone!
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Mission Statement

The Southern Maine Sea
Kayaking Network is an
association of paddlers interested
in connecting with others who
enjoy the sport of sea kayaking.

Our purpose is to promote safe
and responsible practices and, at
the same time, have fun!









